
 

Inter-party Resolutions and Competitor Complaints 

The ASA obliges industry complainants to resolve complaints about competitors 
directly with them before having recourse to the ASA. We will not act until we’re 
satisfied that you’ve attempted to resolve the complaint with the advertiser. The aim 
is for disputes to be resolved in a fair and prompt way, in the spirit of fair competition 
and with the minimum of formality and cost. 

A competitor should raise their concerns with the advertiser, ideally by registered 
post, or by another means of communication which will guarantee swift receipt. The 
complaint must provide an appropriate degree of detail in relation to the claim and 
the media in which it appeared together with the factual grounds for complaint. The 
advertiser should be able to readily identify the advertisement and understand what 
is alleged. 

The complaint should be signed by a suitably senior officer of the competitor 
complainant (e.g. CEO, Legal, Marketing or Regulatory Director) or by a person who 
has been identified to the ASA as having suitably delegated responsibility for the 
accuracy of the complaint. The complaint should be addressed to a senior officer or 
other appropriate contact of the advertiser. 

You should allow five working days for a response. If, at the end of that period, the 
advertiser has not responded or you have other reasonable cause to believe that the 
advertiser will not act within a reasonable timeframe or in good faith in response to 
your complaint or you cannot reach an agreement, then the ASA may be able to 
intervene if you contact us. We will expect you to demonstrate that you’ve tried to 
resolve this directly. 

Contact between competitors aimed at the settlement of genuine disputes about 
advertising claims will not normally give rise to competition law issues. Parties are 
advised to seek their own legal advice in relation to these issues. 

If you’ve not complied with the above, we won’t progress a complaint until you’re 
able to prove that you’ve adhered to these conditions and are able to provide 
documentary evidence. 

We will take into account any information you supply in support of a complaint when 
deciding whether or not to investigate it. You should note that, if you wish the ASA 
Council to then rely on this information when making a ruling, you will have to agree 
to it being disclosed to the advertiser. They must have an opportunity to see and 
respond to the case being made against their marketing and the information that is to 
be considered by the ASA Council. We do not need you to give your consent to this 
disclosure when making your complaint but, if you want your evidence to form part of 
the ASA's ruling, it must be given if and when we request it in the course of any 
investigation. 

 


